GAELIC COLLEGE FOUNDATION

BOARD OF GOVERNORS

September 27, 2018

A meeting of the Gaelic College Foundation Board of Governors was held on September 27, 2018, at 6 pm.  

In attendance were: Kirk MacRae, Margie Beaton, Ernie MacAulay, Stephanie MacPherson, Tonya Fry, Susan Cameron, CEO Rodney MacDonald and Recording Secretary Jennifer Daisley.  Regrets were received from Fraser Patterson.

Chair Kirk MacRae welcomed all in attendance and called the meeting to order.

Minutes from meetings held on June 21, June 26 and August 1 were reviewed.  It was moved by Ernie MacAulay, seconded by Susan Cameron, to approve the minutes of the June 21 meeting.  Motion carried.  It was moved by Margie Beaton, seconded by Ernie MacAulay, to approve the minutes of the June 26 meeting.  Motion carried.  It was moved by Ernie MacAulay, seconded by Margie Beaton, to approve the minutes of the August 1 meeting.  Motion carried.

Financial Statements

The CEO presented and reviewed the income statement to July 31, 2018.  It was moved by Susan Cameron, seconded by Ernie MacAulay, to approve the financials as presented.  Motion carried.

Education Committee

Margie Beaton, Susan Cameron and Ernie MacAulay met with Colin MacDonald this afternoon.  Joyce MacDonald had forwarded a report on the Atlantic Gaelic Academy to the committee members.  AGA classes started on September 24th with 113 students and 6 instructors.  As well, one board member and five staff members will be taking these classes.  The AGA website will be incorporated in the new Colaisde na Gaidhlig website to be launched later this fall.  Na Gaisgich Oga has 20 students this year – 9 returning and 11 new students for two levels.  
CEO Report

CEO Rodney MacDonald presented his report.  He started with summer school attendance numbers.  Family week was not well attended this year and will be changed to a youth session for 2019.  All instructors have been booked for 2019 summer sessions and the March Break instructor roster is almost complete.  There will be a workshop week during the break between youth and adult sessions.  The new website will be up and running for the new year and new features of the site were discussed.  With regards to St. Joseph’s Renewal Centre, the appraisals have been finished and the deal is proceeding as per the board’s directions.  The financing offer from East Coast Credit Union has been signed.  The closing date for the transfer of the property will be December 1st.  The CEO discussed plans for the renovations to take place once the property is in our possession.  The Education Centre is now almost complete.  It was a very busy tourist season with bus visits up.  The by-laws will be updated before the next board meeting and they will need to be approved by the Foundation.  The fundraising auction will be held on Saturday, November 17th
The next board meeting will be held on December 6, 2018.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Ernie MacAulay.

